PAC Meeting January 16th 2017 Little Mountain Elementary Library

In attendance:

Janelle Zillwood, Shannon D'Amato, Katelyn Rumsey, Meghan Perry, Lisa Welch, Debbie Winter, Kim Heemskerk, Brooke Janzen, Lindsey Day, Stephanie Pemble, Rebecca LeGros, Andrea Bleasdale, Tracy Lundeberg-Virk, Gabe D'archangelo

Meeting called to order 6:32

Principals report

- Vice Principal assignment, Mrs. Janzen will remain Vice Principal and Mr. Koenig will stay on until Spring Break.
- Back to School, January we welcomed 8 new students
- Cold weather Challenge
 - A pipe burst with the wind and snow flooding a few classes.
 - Each day will be decided and announced whether it is an inside day or an outside day. Students not prepared can play in the check and connect room.
- Noon hour casual has hired, Zoe Brown
- FSA testing grades 4-7 will be the first two weeks of February
- Volleyball tournament, January 30/31st February ½
- Pro D Day Monday January 23rd
 - Mrs. Cuervo will be using a robotics kit with the staff. Teachers focus will be on Numeracy
- Kindergarten classes will be having hearing tests on January 26th.
- Free skating for students, February
- K/1/2/3 students will be attending an Art Star performance at FG Leary January $30^{\rm th}$
- Super Reader February 6th
- Water Fountain fundraiser at Corky's Pub February 10^{th (Parents night out)}
- Ready Set Learn February 15th
- Ballet BC will be doing a morning workshop for all students February 16th
- Asbestos was found in the building. This also included asbestos on older student desks. A crew was brought in to clean up the areas, and desks were replaced.
- The hot water tank was replaced with a more efficient unit that provides hot water on demand.
- Garden boxes have already been assigned.

Benches have been requested for around the play area. A 4 ft. bench installed
has a cost of \$3000.00 per bench. This is something that will be referred to
PAC as a possibility for fundraising

Update From Andrea Bleasdale (Treasurer)

- \$1600.60 bonus check from Purdy's Chocolates deposited
- Christmas Raffle baskets deposit \$623.00
- Cheque for BCCPAC membership has been sent

Update From Rebecca LeGros (President)

- Fundraisers to consider for Spring
 - o Family photography session using a local photographer.
 - o Mothers Day plant sale, pick up the week before

Update from Tracy Lundeberg-Virk (Treasurer)

- Water Fountain Fundraising
 - o Bottle recycling account balance 680.00
 - o Parents night out is scheduled Friday February 10th
 - Tickets will be 10.00, \$5.00 going towards PAC
 - We will be looking for donations for Silent Auction baskets

*Request for removing money from the bottle recycling account to purchase items for the Silent auction if needed
Motion moved by Rebecca LeGros
Seconded by Debbie Winter

8:00 pm. Meeting adjourned